Birmingham Public Library

Policies, Procedures, By Laws Committee Meeting Minutes
January 21, 2010
Time 12:00 p.m.

Attendees:  Samuel Rumore, Chair, Nell Allen, Gwendolyn Amamoo, Georgia Morgan Blair, Gwendolyn Welch, Board President, Renee Blalock, Pam Lyons, Angela Fisher Hall
· The Policies Committee addressed the current procedure in place for notifying board members of any activities (especially criminal actions) taking place at our facilities that place either the staff or public in harm's way.  BPL Director Irene Blalock reported that a staff committee is currently reviewing and rewriting the Security Manual and will address these matters.  Once a formal draft is completed by the staff committee, the Policies Committee will review and decide on any procedures/policies that need to be adopted in order to keep Board members informed.
· Mrs. Allen moved the approval of the program to honor Norma Blount on Monday, February 1.  Mrs. Welch seconded the motion with an amendment to approve the placement of a plaque in honor of Norma Blount.  Mrs. Allen accepted the amended motion which passed unanimously.

· The Policies Committee reviewed Board officer term limits.  At this time, the Policies Committee will not recommend changes to the By-Laws regarding term limits for Board officers.

· Mrs. Welch spoke on behalf of Mrs. Sims asking whether or not BPL had a policy for check handling.  The Director stated that procedures are in place for handling checks and the check in question was accidentally shredded due to human error.
There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 1 PM.
